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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
7TH DECEMBER 2005
QUESTION 5
QUESTION:  Councillor K. Warren

"To ask the Manager what action will be taken on foot of a request from residents who live in Kilmartin Avenue, Fettercairn, concerning a request to close the laneway at the back of their homes as a means of closing access to existing open spaces in the area, and given the very recent successes in terms of action taken on Kilmartin Drive and Kilmartin Green, in terms of establishing cul de sacs, if the Manager would progress this application as a means of reducing anti-social activity in the area, and improving the general quality of life for residents who live there, and if he will make a statement on the matter?"
REPLY:

A footpath exists giving access from Kilmartin Avenue to Cheeverstown Road, as a result a public right of way exists over this location.  Therefore, it is necessary to extinguish the public right of way at this location before proceeding with a closure. The Estate Management Officer has held talks with Fettercairn Estate management committee in this regard. A petition to be signed by individual residents concerned is in progress in order to establish support for the proposal. The petition will then be forwarded to the Roads Department of the Council for consideration.  The application will be processed by the Roads Department, as soon as this procedure is complete the Estate Management Officer will be in contact with locals to arrange for an appropriate closure.  The Estate Management Officer will also contact the Councillor to inform her of progress.
